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Dear Parents, 

This has been a busy and exciting week in both schools as we have celebrated British Science 
Week and participated in a number of exciting activities and welcomed visitors in to school. 

The science work that children have completed has been excellent and I have really enjoyed 
popping into classes to see this; thank you for your engagement on Monday when we had 
schools full of scientists from a plethora of fields. I would also like to thank the parents who have 
been into school to support us with this and share their work in STEM arenas; the children have 
been really inspired by meeting real-life scientists and now understand that scientists come in 
many different forms! There have also been some fabulous entries for the science competitions 
(draw a scientist, or a new invention) and I look forward to sharing the winners with you.  

On a more serious side, I need to take this opportunity to send a reminder regarding the            
appropriateness of online games and forums that some of our pupils are accessing. I am aware 
that there have been incidents this week where pupils are telling staff about games with an age 
18 rating. Whilst it is your choice as parents what you allow your children to access, I must ask 
you to remain vigilant and aware of what is being seen or heard.  

Next week there is less going on in terms of organised events, but we will still be busy at both 
schools with lots of exciting learning taking place. We are looking forward to preparing our 
Easter services and welcoming you to Church for this important Christian celebration. 

 

Wishing you a peaceful, safe and happy weekend. 

Mrs Nash 

 

 

We have had a lovely week immersed in the world of Science with classes participating in a 

number of science investigations to support their scientific understanding, Please read ahead to 
see some of the activities that have taken place and the wonderful learning taking place. Thank 
you for your support organising a costume for the day.  

Parents consultation meetings have been planned and you can book an appointment via  
Parentmail for either a phone call or face-to-face meeting with your child’s class teacher. Please 
contact the school office if you are experiencing difficulties booking your appointment slot.  

Please see below the dates:  

Class 4—20.3.23 

Class 2— 21.3.23 

Class 1 - 27.3.23 

Class 3 - 31.3.23  

 

Happy Mother’s Day Message 

For those of you celebrating Mother’s Day we hope you have a wonderful day being                

appreciated by those you love. For those without mothers our thoughts are with you.  

In School News  

We do hope that you will be able to meet with your child’s 
teacher to discuss progress made this term.  



 Red Nose Day  

Today we have had some comic relief with children sharing their jokes 

with us to celebrate Red Nose Day.  

We will be having a vote next week for the winner of the funniest joke! 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Q :What did the hat 
say to the scarf? 

A:You hang around 
and I’ll go ahead. 

Graciella 

Q :Why doesn’t   Cinderella 
play football? 

A : She ran away 
from the Ball. 

Amelia 

 

 

 

 

 

Elsie 

Q :Why did Mrs Moore bring 

her sunglasses in to school? 

A : Because her students were 

so bright. 

Ewuradwoa 

Q : Why didn’t the Sun go 
to College?  

A : Because he already 
had one million degrees 

Ruben 

Q :How do you make 
gold? 

A : With 14 carrots 

 

James 

Q :What did the wall say to the 

other wall? 

A : I’ll meet you in the corner 

Abi 

Q : What is the 

best day to eat 

ice cream? 

A : Sunday 

Olivia P 

Q :What type of bows do rain 

like? 

A : Rainbows 

Izzy 

Q : Why did the 
skeleton go to 
the party alone? 

A : Because he 
had nobody to 
go with. 

Harlow 

Q : Where did the football 
player go when it was hot? 

A : To the fans. 

Soraya 

Q: What’s scarier than 
having a Tiger in your 
garden? 

A : A dandelion 

Darci 



  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Having fun! 

Visitors this week 



  

 

AWARDS THIS WEEK GO TO…. 

 

St. Lawrence Values Award 

Our St. Lawrence Values Award is an award nominated by the pupils and teachers to reflect the school’s 
values  represented in the ‘St. Lawrence Way’. This week Miss Fisher has nominated  Freddie R for   work-
ing well as a team member giving his partner a turn before himself. 

 

Class One  

William  -  for working so hard in phonics. 

Class Two 

Harrison—for his independent work in maths. 

Ella  -  for her super listening and learning. 

Class Three 

Ethan  -  for working so hard and being so helpful in class. 

Alexis  -  a super week in every way. 

Class Four 

Arthur excellent effort to his work  

Eliza  - 100% effort at all times  

 

 

 

House point winners   

This week the winning house is St Patrick’s with a staggering 89 points. 

Well done to Graciella he House Captain and everyone who is a member of this house. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE AWARD 

HOUSE NAME POINTS THIS WEEK POINTS IN TOTAL 

St David 73 588 

St Patrick 89 588 

St Andrew 77 635 

St George 87 595 

Class 4 have won this week’s Attendance Trophy  with an  

an attendance figure of  99.11% 

Very well done!  
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Cameron was very privileged to take part in Telford   Hornets Rugby Tour where the 
team’s had coaching   session and Q&A with Leicester Tigers, watched      Leicester Vs 
Bath, walked on the pitch at half time and had matches with local teams.  

Olly M completed swimming  

Level 10 last week 
Freddie R has achieved his 5m 

swimming badge  



 
 

 

SCHOOL DINNERS 

 

Could we ask that all outstanding dinner money please be 
paid by Wednesday 29th March. This will ensure that there 
will be no outstanding debt  towards the school for the new 
financial year. 

There will be no  increase in the price of dinner money at the         
beginning  of next term. The daily price of a school dinner will        
remain at £2.45 a day. 

 

 

LOST PROERTY 

Freddie R in Reception has mislaid his hooded PE zipup top. 

This does have his name inside , so if your child has mistakenly taken it 
home with them could you please  return it back to the class teacher. 
Thank you. 

 

PARKING OUTSIDE SCHOOL 

Please can we ask that you do not obstruct neighbouring driveways 

when dropping off or collecting from school. We do operate a window 

to help ease congestion and enable you to arrive at school at a less busy 

time; the earlier time is always the busiest. Alternatively, with the better 

weather on the way, perhaps you could consider parking down the 

road or by the Church so as not to block driveways. 

Thank you for your support and understanding on this matter; it is important to us that we work 
together positively with parents and the community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have very kindly been collecting the tokens for us out of the Shropshire Star paper and 
would like us to post them on for you, please drop them off at School by  Monday 27th March so 
that we can post them to be counted. Any tokens after this date will not be counted                     
unfortunately. 

Thank you to everyone who has taken the time to collect tokens for us 

 

Cash For Schools 
WIN A SHARE OF £12,000! 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As you are aware the school council are raising money to 
purchase new  playground equipment as part of our initiative 

‘Positive Playtimes’  

 

On Monday 27th at 3.15, we will be holding 2 events  

 

A Junior/Parent bake off competition and a Cake Sale.  

Happy baking!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to enter the Bake Off, 
please bake a cake with your child over the 
weekend of Saturday/Sunday (25th/26th) 
and bring this into school on the morning 
of Monday 27th March with the child’s 
name and class and parent name   

(e.g Flora, Class1, and Mary etc).  

The cakes will be judged over the day and 
the winning cake will receive a prize! 

Can we also please ask for donations of 
cakes to be brought in on the morning too, 
to sell at the Cake Sale.  

The Cake Sale will take place in the hall at 
the end of the day where the competition 
cakes will be sold, along with the other 
cakes.  

All proceeds will go to the School Council 
Positive  


